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To:

GISD Board of Education
From:

Ron Haugen, Superintendent

Subject:
Policy BDDA-Open Meetings Act

In checking with Mr. John Kennedy, he stated that the policy as it is currently written is acceptable.  He suggested that as an added measure, the District should post a notice at the beginning of a month where there is only one scheduled meeting stating such.

In reviewing other district’s meeting schedules, I found a variety of meeting plans ranging from one per month in Los Alamos to two per month (excluding June and July) in Las Cruces and several other districts.  In those districts having two per month, they either had one in June and one in July, or no meetings in July.  These summer variations are presumably to allow employees opportunities for vacation.
OPTIONS FOR THE CURRENT YEAR:

1. Continue with the current policy and meeting schedule.

2. Add a second meeting on March 24th(Spring Break) and June 23rd to allow for two meetings per month.

3. Schedule Board Workshops on the Monday of each week when a regular meeting is scheduled for review of agenda as needed by Board members.
RECOMMENDATION FOR 2005-2006

For the 2005-2006 school year, I would recommend that the Board look at revising the policy to reflect meetings to be held on the first and third week of each month thereby avoiding the holidays and breaks that generally occur in the last weeks of November, December and March.  I would also suggest that the Board look at having one meeting in June (first week) and one meeting in July (third week) to allow employees a window of opportunity to use their vacation time.
